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Dear colleagues,

All world became a witness of Russia’s wild invasion to sovereign Ukraine. By 
land, air and water it attacked peaceful Ukrainian cities. Russia is bombing Kharkiv, 
Odessa, Kherson, Chernihiv, Sumy, Konotop, Zhytomyr, Mykolaiv, Melitopol, 
Mariupol, Makariv, Borodianka, Hostomel, Bucha, Irpin, Vorzel, and many other 
cities. Ukraine’s nuclear station in Zaporizhzhia has been captured by Russian 
military forces. It was on fire. If there is an explosion it will be the end of Europe!
By waging the bloody war in Ukraine, Russia is committing actions unjustifiable 
both military, morally and legally. Putin and his army act like terrorists breaching 
all norms and principles of international and humanitarian laws. The result of 
Russia’s invasion: lost lives of children, peaceful citizens, destroyed cities, houses, 
hospitals, schools, institutions, humanitarian catastrophe in Kharkiv, Mariupol and 
Kherson.
Nevertheless, Ukraine has been fighting for a week and it will stay and WIN! The 
democracy world is together with Ukraine and we thank you for this support!
Having said that, I strongly convinced that the Supreme Court of Russia should be 
excluded from participation in the Conference of Chief Justices of Central & Eastern 
Europe as it represents a country that brought terror, death and crimes against 
humanity in Ukraine and not only.
I sincerely hope for your positive feedback.

Sincerely yours,

President of the Supreme Court Vsevolod Kniaziev


